July 11, 2025
Deering High School Community,

[ am excited to share the appointment of Ms. Rebecca Schouvieller as the new interim principal of
Deering High School for the 2025-2026 school year.

Ms. Schouvieller was identified through a process led by our Assistant Superintendent for
Secondary Schools, Dr. Abdullahi Ahmed, which included input and feedback from staff, families,
and students at Deering. | want to extend my sincere appreciation to all community members who
participated in this process to ensure we identified the right leader for Deering.

As the assistant principal for the past year at Deering, Ms. Schouvieller has already demonstrated
her ability to lead with integrity and excellence. Her selection ensures a smooth transition and
continuity in our efforts to provide the best educational experience for our students.

We are confident Deering High School will continue to thrive and grow under Ms. Schouvieller’s
leadership. Parents and students will have an opportunity to meet their new interim principal
during the 9th Grade Back to School Night (the week of August 25th) and during Deering High
School’s Open House (the week of September 8th). More information will be shared with the school
community in the weeks ahead.

Please join me in congratulating Ms. Schouvieller in her new role.

Sincerely,

/e

an Scallon, Ed. D.
uperintendent



